Consumers and Essential Services Unit (CESU), University of Leicester response to the Ofgem Consultation Paper `Framework for effective competition’
Consumer and Essential Services Unit Background
The Unit[footnoteRef:1] is a cross-sectoral and inter-disciplinary research centre at the University of Leicester which has carried out extensive research into the factors that contribute to vulnerability and the position of customers in vulnerable circumstances.[footnoteRef:2]    [1:  .  Previously the Centre for Consumers and Essential Services (CCES).]  [2:  .  See `Too Many Hurdles: Information and advice barriers in the energy market’ (2011), `The Energy Penalty: Disability and Fuel Poverty’ ((2013) and `Consumer Vulnerability – Mainstream not Marginal’ (2016) all available at: https://www2.le.ac.uk/departments/law/research/cces/publications ] 

Question 1
Rigorous competition:  The use of the concept “rigorous” as a qualifier to “rivalry” is puzzling.  Is “rigorous” meant to mean something more than effective?  This seems to imply a level of competition that is unlikely to be achieved in this sector.  
Question 2
[bookmark: _GoBack]No comment.  The conditions are clear, and we cannot think of anything else to include.
Question 3
The emphasis in this section is largely on reforms led by Ofgem, the CMA or government which are important.  There should be more emphasis on market-led reforms, particularly in the context of growing interest around “prosumers” and local energy companies.
Question 4
Tacit collusion:  one of the indicators is whether or not there have been anti-competitive practices.  It would be sensible to extend this analysis explicitly to cover whether the conditions exist for coordinated practices which, although not a breach of competition law in themselves, would lead to a market where competition is not working effectively.  There are conditions within energy retail markets which would encourage coordinated practices and, although this theory was rejected in the CMA’s Energy Market Investigation, there is the possibility that the imposition of price caps may have made tacit coordination easier in principle.
Potential competition:  some attempt to estimate future entry would be helpful.  Recent trends show a decrease in the number of suppliers in the market (from 70 in June 2018 to 60 in December 2018) and it is important to understand the reasons for this.  As part of this, an understanding of potential entry in the future would be valuable.  This is not a straightforward but would be worthwhile.
Appendix 3, Table 2:  Process indicators:  These include two indicators on complaints resolved by suppliers, either by the end of the first working day or within eight weeks.  These are sensible indicators, but some others could be added.  It would be useful to include numbers of complaints to the Ombudsman and the Extra Help Unit, as well as considering the composition of these complaints, for example, Billing versus Service complaints. The Extra Help Unit focus on consumers in vulnerable circumstances, so this would be an indicator of the treatment of this sub-section of consumers.   Looking at the number of inquiries received by Ombudsman Services, Citizens Advice and Resolver may provide evidence of consumer dissatisfaction which is not otherwise recorded.
Question 5
These are appropriate consumer outcomes.
Question 6
We have no additional factors to add.


